WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Worsley Court House

Worsley

26th January, 2005

Meeting commenced:
  7.30 p.m.
"
ended:
10.10 p.m.
PRESENT:
Adrian Dunning - in the Chair

Councillors Compton, K. Garrido, R. Garrido, Gray and Howard




B. Henson

- Worsley Village Community Association




B. Boyd 

- Greenway




S.L. Wrightson
}




C. Morris

} Moorside South Residents’ Association




C.L. Critchley
}




B. Smith

- Beesley Green Community Centre




M.A. Howard

} Boothstown Residents’ Association




S. Tittle

} 




P. Hassall

- Worsley Methodist Church




N. Gaskell

} Broadoak Park Residents’ Association




I. Hastie

}






J. Holmes 

- Boothstown Luncheon Club




A. Grennan

- Boothstown Community Centre 




A. Owen 

- Walkden High School


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Bleese 

- Area Co-ordinator




F. Meechan 

- Neighbourhood Manager




L. Slamon 

- Senior Committee Administrator




D. Armstrong 
- Greater Manchester Fire and Rescue Service

45.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

The Chairman welcomed those present to the meeting.

46.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor MacDonald and A. Booth, T. Bennett, A. Darlington, J. Eastham, M. Shaw, J.C. Wright and Mr. Hall.

47.
THE LOWRY - PRESENTATION

Julia Fawcett, Chief Executive of the Lowry, attended the meeting and gave a presentation on the Lowry’s activities and its interaction with the community.  Points covered by the presentation included reference to -

· Creative Partnerships

· History

· Investment and Jobs

· The Lowry as a Place to Work and Live Again and a Place to Visit

· The Theatres, the Galleries, the Meeting Place, School Activities etc.

Members discussed in general the points raised during the presentation with particular reference being made to (a) donations in gift aid to the Lowry and (b) community use of the Lowry and the need to ensure that all schools were informed and aware of the facilities for local groups including free school workshops and provision of transport to the Lowry.

RESOLVED:
THAT Julia Fawcett be thanked for attending the meeting and for making an excellent and informative presentation to members of the Community Committee.

48.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meetings held on 16th and 24th November, 2004, were agreed as  correct records.

49.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Eccles Metrolink Car Park
B. Smith raised his concerns regarding the above car parking being full and the use of the car park by staff from Hope Hospital.  It was agreed that he would pass the appropriate information onto Councillor Macdonald who could raise the issues with the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive and that the matter would also be referred for consideration to the Environment, Planning and Transport Task Group.


(b)
Local Education Authority - Successful Rebuilding of High Schools



Private Finance Initiative

Aled Owen referred to the Private Finance Initiative which was to secure the successful rebuilding of high schools in Salford.  He indicated that the Local Education Authority were to appoint consultants to do the consultation process and stressed the importance of the Community being involved in this process with regard to the proposed replacement of both Walkden High School and Moorside High School.  Members 

supported this and it was agreed that an item be included in the Community Action Plan and that arrangements be made for this matter to be included in a future Community Committee meeting.


(c)
Moorside South Area
L. Critchley indicated that there was a lack of police patrols or police presence in the Moorside area.  F. Meechan agreed to raise this with Sergeant Gerrard and it was agreed that an item on policing be included on the agenda for the next Community Committee meeting for Members to raise police matters.

50.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN
Fiona Meechan introduced the revised Community Action Plan which was proposed be adopted as a working document with some small additions.

Members discussed the Community Action Plan with particular reference being made to a number of issues including -

· The condition of the roads where the cycle tracks run and of the cycle routes which needed addressing.

· Leigh Road/Walkden Road traffic problems and the need to investigate and resolve traffic congestion on these roads and also Barton Road.

· The high speed of large commercial vehicles travelling along Simpson Road.

· The need for road markings to be renewed.

· The need for street lamps to be replaced by more brightly lit lamp standards.

· The need for the Community Committee to adopt its scrutiny/monitoring role and to advise of any cases where roads were not being swept on a weekly basis in accordance with the Environmental Services schedule.

· The Hazelhurst Conservation Area.  Adrian Dunning indicated that the Civic Trust will be able to progress this with Fiona Meechan.

· The need for all Community Representatives to identify their top three priorities under each of the pledges in the Community Action Plan.

Members noted the comments made and then proceeded to identify their individual top 3 and priorities under each pledge which were forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager who would summarise the priorities for consideration by the Political Executive at a special meeting to be held on 31st January.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Community Action Plan (together with the revisions discussed and the priorities identified) be approved and adopted as a working document for the Community Committee.

51.
VE DAY CELEBRATIONS - 8TH MAY, 2005
Members of the Community Committee were advised that the Worsley Events Group were planning a number of events to be held in Worsley to celebrate the VE Day Celebrations and that a grant of £2,000 had been agreed in principle to support the events.  Members were asked to forward any ideas to the Worsley Events Group.

52.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET SUB-GROUP
Details of decisions made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting held on 10th January, 2005 were circulated.

Councillor R. Garrido reported that an emergency meeting of the Budget Sub-Group had also been held prior to the Community Committee meeting to discuss the proposal to increase the provision of local Youth Workers in the area and to provide CCTV cameras at Ellenbrook, Moorside and Stansfield at Boothstown.  He outlined the financial implications indicating that the CCTV projects would be part funded from the BSC/BCU Funds Allocation for 2004/05 and 2005/06 and that a contribution would be required from the Community Committee of £15,650 towards the costs of the CCTV cameras subject to an agreement being reached that the shopkeepers would meet the revenue costs of maintaining the cameras in future.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the decisions taken at the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 10th November, 2004, be confirmed.



(2) THAT the proposal concerning the provision of CCTV cameras and the contribution of £15,650 from the Community Committee’s devolved budget towards this be approved.



(3) THAT the proposals to increase provision of Local Youth Workers to target youth working hotspots areas to be met from the BSC/BCU Funds Allocation be noted.

53.
DEVOLVED BUDGET 2005/06 AND FINANCIAL POSITION STATEMENT 

AS AT 21ST DECEMBER, 2004
Details of the current position regarding the Community Committee’s Devolved Budget 2004/05 and Financial Position Statement as at 21st December, 2004, were submitted and noted.

54.
MINUTES OF POLITICAL EXECUTIVE MEETINGS
Submitted the minutes of the meeting of the Political Executive Group held on 13th December, 2004.  Members indicated that the minutes of the meeting held on the 17th January 2005 were not yet available and would be circulated to Members with a copy of the draft minutes of this meeting.

55.
MANDATORY LICENSING OF HOUSES OF MULTIPLE OCCUPATION

Members were provided with up to date information regarding mandatory licensing of houses in multiple occupation for information.

56.
RESIDENT MEMBERSHIP ON THE SALFORD STRATEGIC 

HOUSING PARTNERSHIP


Members were provided with information regarding the Salford Strategic Housing Partnership for information.

57.
ATTENDANCE AT MARCH COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BY THE POLICE
It was agreed that Sergeant Gerrard or a representative of the police would be invited to attend the next Community Committee meeting to address police matters in the area.

58.
OLD WALKE DAM
Councillor K. Garrido reported that the Political Executive had requested Chris Findley to continue to pursue the possibility of funding both in the short and long term for the Old Walke Dam.

59.
THE DELPTH, WORSLEY/BRIDGEWATER CANAL
Councillor K. Garrido indicated that contact was being made with the Manchester Ship Canal Company to see if the canal could be dredged particularly in the area of the Duke’s Wharf as barges were having difficulty due to the silting of the canal.

60.
REGIONAL PARKS
Councillor K. Garrido indicted that arrangements had been made for a presentation to be given to the April meeting of the Political Executive on Regional Parks and that this would be reported back to the Community Committee in due course.

61.
WORSLEY COURT HOUSE
Councillor K. Garrido indicate that the Political Executive Members were still pursing the issue of use of Worsley Court House by community groups.  

62.
MOORSIDE ROAD/GREENLEACH LANE/ROE GREEN
Members discussed the proposed road calming measures to be introduced in the above area and to the fact that appropriate consultation have not been carried out by the Development Services Directorate.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the Community Committee fully endorse any proposals by the Political Executive Members to arrange for this decision to be called in.

63.
DAVE ARMSTRONG, GREATER MANCHESTER ADVICE SERVICE
The Chairman welcomed Dave Armstrong from the Greater Manchester Fire Service to his first meeting of the Community Committee and indicated that he hoped that they would be working in partnership with all the associations etc. in the area and on work to closely develop the Community Action Plan.

64.
F. MEECHAN, NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER
The Chairman reported that this would be the last meeting that F. Meechan, Neighbourhood Manager, would be attending as she was leaving to take up a position with the Primary Care Trust.  Members thanked Fiona for the work which she had undertaken and what she had achieved in the short time she had been with the Community Committee.

65.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday, 23rd March, 2005, at 7.30 p.m., at a venue to be determined.
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